
 
 

 

   

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

      

         

 

 

 

 

    

   

    

 

 

      

       

         

      

   

 

 

     

      

     

    

L e v a r M . S t o n e y 

M a y o r 

December 11, 2023 

Mr. Jerome H. Powell 

Chair 

Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System 

20th Street and Constitution Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC 20551 

Mr. Martin J. Gruenberg 

Chairman 

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 

550 17th Street, NW 

Washington, DC 20429 

RE: “Federal Register - Regulatory Capital Rule: Large Banking Organizations with 

Significant Trading Activity” – Letter of Concern from Mayor Levar M. Stoney of the City 

of Richmond, Virginia. 

To Whom It May Concern: 

As Mayor of the City of Richmond, Virginia, I am writing to share my concerns with the proposed 

regulation put forth by the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency, the Board of Governors of 

the Federal Reserve System, and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, concerning regulatory 

capital rule. 

The City of Richmond is full of exciting economic opportunities for communities of color. Our 

City is a national leader in Black business ownership, an accolade we are extremely proud to hold. 

Combine that with a three percent unemployment rate, we have created a positive economic 

environment for communities of color. However, despite our intentional efforts, we could see it 

quickly dwindle due to federal regulations that seek to change regulations regarding how 

businesses access capital. 

Under this proposed regulation, banks would be mandated to hold more capital in reserve in the 

event of a major economic decline. Borrowing from these institutions would become more 

expensive and there would be reduced access to credit. If this rule was put into effect, it would 

have a major impact on Black businesses in the region, many of which look to banks for quick 

900 East Broad Street, Suite 201 • Richmond, Virginia 23219 • (804) 646-7970 






